WADENA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING
MARCH 8, 2022


The Wadena County Board of Commissioners’ Meeting was held on March 8, 2022 in the Wadena County Court House, 415 Jefferson St. S. Wadena, Minnesota lower level Multi-Purpose Room. The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by Chairperson Kangas and all present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

The purpose of the meeting is to discuss topics and no formal board actions will be taken.

Present were: Commissioners Jon Kangas, Murlyn Kreklau, Sheldon Monson, Mike Weyer, Bill Stearns, County Coordinator Ryan Odden, County Auditor/Treasurer Heather Olson, Human Services Director Jennifer Westrum, Chief Deputy Joe Schoon, Adrienne Mason, Ag Society Darin Lehmann, Deb Nelson, Bell Hill Director Tim Pavek, Review Messenger reporter Matthew Johnson, Wadena Pioneer Journal reporter Michael Johnson, Independent News Herald reporter Trinity Gruenberg.
Amend/Approve the day’s Agenda: Commissioner Stearns asked to have MCIT consultant come to a meeting to make a presentation on property loss exposures at an upcoming work session. Ryan Odden will set up this with MCIT.  
Recognition of Interested Citizens:  No one made any comments.
REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS:
Bell Hill Presentation by Director Tim Pavek: He reported that the facility is for people who are struggling with addiction to drugs or alcohol.  These people want to be at the facility to receive the help that they need. The plan is to get the clients away from close proximity to where they lived prior to going into treatment because it helps them to be more successful.  The facility was opened in 1973 after the Federal Government turned over the land of a former Air Force Station to Wadena County. There is a partnership with Tri County Health Care for the health needs of the residents at the facility. He explained the updates that have been done at the facility. Over 50% of the clients come from Hennepin County. There are 14 Full-Time and 12 Part-Time and 2 Contracted workers at the facility.  They have both short-term and long-term residents.  Some live there to maintain sobriety. This is a non-profit organization. Bell Hill has to provide property and liability insurance as per the lease that the county has with them. Clients have to have the ability to pay to come there.  Most have insurance paying for the stay. Human Services Director, Jennifer Westrum, addressed the board and explained that we are the host county and unfortunately, we are not allowed to send any of our residents to this facility.  Wadena County Human Service staff spend about 30 hours per month of time processing the claims for residents that live there and the county is not compensated for that time. Bell Hill is not equipped to help clients with mental health issues.  
Redistricting Information:  Heather Olson presented some information on the possible redistricting.   She provided maps of the current district and one proposal for the redistricting.  There was discussion on the possible changes to the redistricting. The publishing of the proposed changes needs to be in the paper by the beginning of April. The board asked that at the March 15th meeting they be presented the maps of options for the redistricting. 
A break was taken at 10:11 am.  The meeting reconvened at 10:18 am.
Ag Society and Fair Grounds Projects:  Ryan Odden introduced the State Inspector, Rick Toms.  He did an inspection of the 4H building kitchen.  Rick stated that kitchen will pass inspection for a special event license, which is for 10 days total for the whole year. Ryan Odden then asked about the Grand Stand Kitchen.  The cement surface of the floor and walls are not acceptable for a commercial kitchen. Areas subject to splash need to be smooth and easily cleaned. There are sealants that can be applied that would make the floor meet code. Darin Lehmann spoke about changes that would need to be made for the Grand Stand Kitchen. There are about 15 events where food is cooked per year, so it does not qualify for the special event license. There could be one central kitchen built where all of the food is prepared for events. Commissioner Stearns presented a discussion on where a food grade kitchen could be built. Commissioner Weyer asked what the time line the state would have for updating to use the kitchen that exists. Rick Toms said that it depends on the things that need to be done, and the state will work with the County to make it safe to serve food. Commissioner Stearns then brought up the repairs of the Cattle Barn that have been done. He would like the building repairs paid for soon.  There was discussion of the County taking over the maintenance on the buildings on the property.  This will be looked at again.
[bookmark: _GoBack]ARPA Funding:  Auditor/Treasurer Heather Olson presented the information that she has received about the requirements for water and sewer projects being eligible for the ARPA funding. The county could designate ARPA funds as revenue loss and that allows for more uses.  She explained again that this funding cannot be used to reduce the levy for the county. 
Commissioner Monson had to leave the meeting for another commitment. 
Moved by Commissioner Kreklau, seconded by Commissioner Weyer to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 am.

__________________________________                  ___________________________________
Ryan Odden                                                                   Jon Kangas, Chairperson
Wadena County Coordinator                                         Wadena County Commissioner
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